MINUTES

HORSE CAVE CITY COUNCIL

July 08, 2019

The Horse Cave City Council met in regular session Monday, July 08, 2019 at 6:00 P.M. at City Hall. Present were Mayor Randall Curry, council members Maronda Gibson, Vickie Rogers, David Lindsey, Velpha Hatchett, Perry Martin and Larry Bunch. Mayor Curry declared that a quorum was present and called the meeting to order.

Mayor Randall Curry led the opening prayer and City Clerk, Joy Bennett, led the pledge to the American flag.

Motion was made by Perry Martin, seconded by David Lindsey, that the minutes of the June, 2019 regular meeting of the Horse Cave City Council be approved. The motion was adopted.

Voting aye – Hatchett, Gibson, Rogers, Lindsey, Bunch, Martin. Voting nay – None

GUESTS

John Bunnell, Chairman of the Hart County Industrial Authority, spoke to the council concerning the industrial park located in Horse Cave. He discussed the pre-treatment plant and future plans with use of the waste material from the plant. He presented information about House Bill 93 and TIF funds.

REPORTS

- A. Jimmy Martin presented the code enforcement report.
- B. Treasurer Annette Brown was absent but the financial report was made available.

 Maronda Gibson asked that a check register of the prior month's accounts payable be made available at each council meeting.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

None

NEW BUSINESS

Sandra Wilson, Executive Director of the Horse Cave/Hart County Tourist Commission, presented a description of her duties and discussed the scope of the work performed by employees to promote tourism in the area. She discussed the need for revenue for the commission relating to an ordinance to impose a three percent (3%) restaurant tax on the gross retail sales of restaurants doing business within the city.

First Reading Ordinance 2019-004: <u>AN ORDINANCE RELATING TO AMENDMENT OF THE HORSE CAVE/HART COUNTY TOURIST COMMISSION ORDINANCE</u>.

David Lindsey made a motion to approve Ordinance 2019-04. Velpha Hatchett seconded. Motion carried 4-2.

Voting aye - Rogers, Martin, Hatchett, Lindsey.

Voting nay - Gibson, Bunch.

CITIZEN'S CONCERNS

- A. Dennis Garrison, a resident of Woodlawn Av., told the counsel that Kentucky Utilities would not cut a tree that has power lines running through it. He asked for help in getting the tree removed and placing more rock in a ditch on the street.
- B. Ms. Green had several concerns regarding the Guthrie Street Cemetery.
- C. Anna Howard asked if a building previously used to house animals, could be removed from the Guthrie Street Cemetery property.

COUNCIL CONCERNS

- A. Vickie Rogers asked if the city had a committee that monitored the street conditions. Mayor Curry responded that he along with Perry Martin and David Lindsey were the individuals on that committee.
- B. Larry Bunch asked if the sewer line on New Cut St. would be taken care of by CEA.

DEPARTMENTAL REPORTS

- A. Fire Dept-Donnie Parker
- B. Police Dept-Heather Childress
- C. Public Work Jimmy Martin

MAYOR'S REPORT/ANNOUNCEMENTS

None

Motion was made by Martin, seconded by Hatchett, that the meeting be adjourned. Motion carried 5-0 by standing vote at 7:50 PM.

CITY OF HORSE CAVE

DATE: 8-14-1

Randall Curry, Mayor

ov Bennett City Clerk